
NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Newton Parish Council Assembly held in the Village Hall on Monday 

9th March 2015 commenced at 7pm. 

 

Present 

Cllrs J Hoyles (Chairman), D Fullbrook (Vice Chair), S Clark, M Youngs, D Gibbs, 

A Sloan, J Kooreman and P Wilkinson (Clerk), Cllr C Seaton, and Cllr Humphrey, 

FDC. 

Also attending Mr Hutton Newton resident 

 

Apologies 

None 

 

Minutes of the last meeting 

These were previously circulated and accepted as a true record and signed by the 

Chairman 

 

Matters Arising 

No matters arising from the minutes of the last Parish Assembly meeting. 

 

Residents Queries 

Mr Hutton expressed concerns regarding two electricity poles leaning at an angle on 

the Sutton Road. One near the Little Ramper turning and the other at the junction of 

Bledwick Drove. Mr Hutton also stated that the road sign was missing, at Bledwick 

Drove, although this is Leverington Parish the missing sign will be reported. The 

electricity board also to be notified. 

Mr Hutton also expressed highway concerns regarding to no edging to the road 

verge on entering the spinney at edge of Newton Village form Little Ramper, a 

protruding curb stone at the junction of Little Ramper and Roman Bank corner. Mr 

Hutton was advised that any highways faults could now be reported on line. 

Information regarding contact details were given to Mr Hutton for future reference. 

 

As there was no other business Cllr Hoyles thanked Mr Hutton for attending the 

meeting. 

 

The meeting was closed 7.08pm 

 


